
CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT THE VILLAGE HALL ON 14th March 2018
Present: Cllr L Baragwanath, vice-Chair (LB)

   Cllr  Jeremy James (JJ)

   Cllr D Holland (DH) 

   Mr M Nahit, Clerk/RFO  (MN)

407    To Receive Apologies for Absence

           Cllr Sally Bragg (SB) & Cllr J Hosegood (JH) sent their apologies
408    To Receive Verbal Requests for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests where that interest is not registered – none disclosed
409    Public Participation – no members of the public were in attendance
410    Minutes – the minutes of the last meeting of the Council held on 7th February 2018 were approved and signed off
411    Progress Reports for information – since if and when we need to register and pay a fee to comply with the (updated) General Data Protection legislation is still not entirely clear, the Information Commisioner's office will be contacted directly for guidance

           Work on the Avon footbridge continues, although recent flooding must have presented some difficulties at times
412    Correspondence for Information - The attached appendix of items which were circulated or were available at the meeting was noted. 
413    To Approve the Following Accounts for Payment

a) Outgoing payments:
                  Clerk's wages                                                                           confidential

                  Tree guard                                                                                     £80

                  Donation to Rugby First Responders                                        £50 
                b) Payments received:
                Village fete donation for tree for Village Green                    £300

                Heart of England grant for phonebox conversion                 £250
              All payments were approved and signed off by the council.
414    Planning – there are no new planning applications to consider
415   Village Green tree -  the Acer negundo Kelly's Gold Box Elder has been delivered and will be planted on the Village Green on the morning of 16/3/18.  Martin Mobbs from Lineside Nursery has kindly offered his services and  equipment to dig the required hole. Councillors will be in attendance to  assist with the planting and initial watering, dig a 0.3m ditch around the new tree to prevent Honey Fungal contamination from the recently felled Horse Chestnuts, and  secure the newly purchased tree guard around its trunk.  JJ will supply a pump for the water and a tarpaulin to place the soil from the hole on, and will investigate whether the new tree needs to be planted with compost, and if so, will make suitable arrangements for its acquisition/purchase.  
416   Updated Street Lighting Certificate -   a new Street Lighting Certificate has been issued by Western Power, which appears to accurately update the inventory.  Data provided indicates that fitting more energy efficient bulbs/lamps has resulted in an 11% decrease in Estimated Annual Consumption.  Eon are to be contacted to  request a commensurate refund on the amount paid for Electricity for the street lighting from the date the new certificate became valid, January 2017. 
417    Clerk's salary –  it was agreed at the last meeting that, in view of his performance and increased experience, the Clerk should be promoted on the pay scale to the level of previous clerks.  Consulting the National Salary Award for Local Council Clerks indicated that salary pay point 18 was the appropriate one, and that it would be simplest administratively for the higher salary to be paid from next month. Proposed JJ, seconded LB.
418   Telephone box light -  BT have informed us that it is the Parish Council's responsibility to replace the lightbulb which appears to have failed in the phonebox on the Village Green. A perusal of the contract drawn up when the kiosk was acquired for conversion to a community resorce centre seems to indicate that BT are justified in their assertion.  Councillors will, at the  earliest convenient opportunity, examine the lighting in the phonebox and determine the precise specification of the bulb that needs to be purchased.
419    Annual General and Parish Meeting – the AGM will take place at the beginning of our next scheduled meeting, 11/04/18, at the completion of which our normal monthly meeting will commence.  The APM is scheduled for 18/4/18 at 7pm, to run consecutively with the Village Hall AGM.  The Clerk will contact the relevant local groups to ask them to prepare a report on their activities over the previous 12 months, and invite them to send a representative to deliver that report to the APM.  Light refreshments for the APM will be provided by the Parish Council.
420    Community items/Village Maintenance
The supplier of the climbing frame in the Recreation Ground, Wicksteeds, have agreed to send a representative to assess its condition on 15/03/18.  Councillors will be in attendance and will liaise with Wicksteeds' representative.

Village clean-up day has been scheduled for Saturday, 07/04/18, with a meet at the Village Hall notice board at 10 am.  RBC need to be contacted to arrange provision of litter pick-up sticks, hi-visibility jackets and black bags (MN).  The provision of a skip, as in previous years, will also need to be arranged. The village clean-up will be advertised in the Newsletter and on the Village Facebook page.

The receipt of more funding from the Heart of England's Heathy Hearts scheme means that arrangements for the conversion of the kiosk into a community resourse centre and the erection of an adjacent noticeboard need to be made.  Relevant local residents are to be contacted and asked for their input, and Councillors will put forward suggestions and decide upon how to commence with the task at the next meeting

The waiting list for allotment plots needs to be populated.  Applications will be invited via the  Village Newsletter.
421    Councillors' reports and Items for Future Agenda  

          The troughs in the village need to be replanted, and there is some money from the recently awarded Councillor's Fund allocated for this.  Perennials that can overwinter in the greenhouse at the Coronation Road allotments may be most suitable.

           The burden of needing to build up and maintain contingency funds for streetlamp replacements was discussed with our local M.P. His suggestion that there may be grants that could be applied for to replace them en masse has been made by others previously, but no such funding was identified. However, it may be worth making renewed enquiries, and this issue will be revisited at the next meeting.

           Jukes's Pest Services, with whom we have an annual contract to, are to discontunue trading in early March.  Another local firm recommended by them are to be contacted by DH with a view to arranging a transfer of the contract. 


Councillors are concerned at the state of the edges of the Village Green due to vehicles reversing over it when manoeuvring, and will keep an eye out for culprits and contact them.  Councillors will discuss how it may be possible to deter drivers mounting the grass at future meetings.
422   Date of Next Meeting - the date of the next meeting was confirmed as 11th April 2018 
Signed: ..........................................
